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governmental research at Florida State Univer­
sity. 

JOSEPH L. SUTTON, professor of government and 
chairman of the Asian studies committee, has 
been appointed associate dean of the college of 
arts and sciences at Indiana University. 

HTJNG-CHAO TAI, who completed his Ph.D. at 
the University of Illinois, has moved from Mon­
tana State University to the University of 
Detroit. 

TANG TSOXJ has been promoted to associate 
professor in the department of political science, 
University of Chicago. 

CHARLES L. TAYLOR, formerly a Ph.D. candi­
date at Yale has been appointed an instructor at 
the College of William and Mary. 

MORTON TENZER, assistant to the dean of stu­
dents and lecturer on politics at Brandeis Uni­
versity, will serve this year as visiting lecturer in 
political science at Mount Holyoke. 

EARLE WALLACE, assistant professor of poli­
tical science, has been appointed associate dean of 
the graduate school at the University of North 
Carolina. 

CHARLES WARREN VAN CLEVE, a recent gradu­
ate of Indiana University Law School, has been 
appointed assistant professor of political science 
at Eastern Kentucky State College, Richmond, 
Kentucky. 

C. SYLVESTER WHITAKER, formerly of Prince­
ton University, has accepted an appointment as 
assistant professor at the University of California, 
Los Angeles. 

Dr. Cortez A. M. Ewing, Research Professor of 
Government at the University of Oklahoma, died 
suddenly on March 5, 1962. He had been hospital­
ized briefly a few days before, but had been re­
leased and had expected to return to work. 

He was born at Carthage, Indiana, in 1896 and 
took his bachelor's degree at Earlham College in 
1924, his Ph.M. (1925) and Ph.D. (1927) at the 
University of Wisconsin. After teaching a year at 
Pennsylvania State College he came to the Uni­
versity of Oklahoma, where he remained, except 
for a year (1931-32) as visiting professor at the 
University of Texas, and summer school appoint­
ments at various campuses. 

He was the author of Judges of the Supreme 
Court, 1789-1937 (1938), Presidential Elections 
(1940), Congressional Elections, 1896-19U (1947), 

GARY L. WILHELM, who is completing the work 
for his doctorate at the University of Illinois, has 
accepted an appointment at Ohio State Univer­
sity. 

CLYDE J. WINGFIELD, formerly of Pennsylvania 
State University, has been appointed an associate 
professor in the department of political science at 
Northern Illinois University. 

FREDERICK. M. WIRT has been appointed to a >» 
three year term as chairman of the department 
of government at Denison University. 

RAYMOND E. WOLFINGER, formerly of Yale 
University and a fellow of the center for ad­
vanced study in the behavioral sciences in 1960-
61, has been appointed assistant professor at 
Stanford University. 

MANFRED R. WOLFSON, formerly of the Uni­
versity of California, Berkeley, has been ap­
pointed as assistant professor of political science 
at Portland State College. 

DEIL S. WRIGHT has been promoted to the rank 
of associate professor at the University of Iowa. 

CHARLES E. YOUNG, assistant professor at 
UCLA, has been promoted from assistant to the 
chancellor to assistant chancellor. 

EDWARD A. ZIEGENHAGEN, who is working on 
his doctorate in political science at the University 
of Illinois, has accepted a position at Skidmore 
College. *• 

IN MEMORIAM 

J. K. ZAWODNY joined the political science de­
partment of the University of Pennsylvania, with 
the rank of associate professor. 

MORIAM 

Primary Elections in the South (1953), American 
National Government (1958); and with J. B. 
Cheadle and H. 0 . Eaton, No More Unemployed 
(1934); with R. J. Dangerfield, A Documentary 
Source Book in American Government and Politics 
(1931); and with J. C. Phillips, Essentials of 
American Government (1962). He also published 
numerous articles in this REVIEW, The South­
western Social Science Quarterly, The Political 
Science Quarterly, and others. He was a member 
of the American Political Science Association, the 
Southern Political Science Association, the South­
western Social Science Association, the Western 
Political Science Association, and the American 
Academy of Political and Social Science. He was a 
past President of the Southwestern Social Science 
Association and for several years a member of the 
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Executive Council of the American Political Sci­
ence Association. 

In 1948 in recognition of his work and publica­
tions, Dr. Ewing was made a Research Professor. 
In addition to his teaching duties he was very 
active in faculty and University affairs. He was 
practically the father of faculty government at 
the University, and was for many years an ex­
tremely influential member of its Senate. He was 
ex-President of the local chapter of A.A.U.P. 

He was a very popular teacher on the campus 
and much in demand for talks and addresses out­
side the classroom. A nation-wide movement has 
been initiated among his friends and former stu­
dents to set up a memorial scholarship at the Uni­
versity of Oklahoma. His presence is sorely missed 
by a multitude of friends, colleagues, and stu­
dents.—J. H. LEEK. 

Professor HURSCHEL VEEN THORNTON died very 
unexpectedly at his home in August, 1961. He 
was born July 19, 1900, at Independence, Kansas. 
Later moving to Oklahoma, he attended Central 
State College at Edmond, Oklahoma, and then 
transferred to the University of Oklahoma, where 

he received his B.A. degree in 1923. He returned 
there as an instructor in government in 1928-
1929, and took his master's degree in 1929. From 
1929 to 1936 he was on the staff of New York 
University, where he took his Ph.D. in 1935. In 
1937 he returned to the University of Oklahoma 
as an assistant professor of government, and was 
advanced to the rank of professor in 1941. In 1949 
he was made director of the bureau of government 
research, a position which he held at the time of 
his death. 

Professor Thornton was always very active in 
civic affairs. In 1939 he helped organize Boys' 
State, and was director of that organization from 
1946 to 1953, and again in 1955. He was also edu­
cational director for Boys' Nation. He was Mayor 
of Norman from 1942 to 1946. He was a member 
of the National Municipal League and author of 
an Oklahoma Voters' Handbook and a textbook 
on Oklahoma government. He took part in move­
ments to revise the state constitution and also to 
bring about a more equitable apportionment of 
the legislature; he had just completed a new 
study on that subject at the time of his death. He 
will be sorely missed in the government staff, on 
the campus, and in the state at large. 
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